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Dear Parents and Carers, 

It's been a jammed packed week at Woodside. Our Year 10 students have
been engaged in work experience or careers learning experiences. Please
read our newsletter next week to hear some stories about how they’ve been
getting on in their placements. Needless to say we are so pleased that our
young people can experience real life working environments and the skill
set needed before they embark on their final years.

As one year leaves, we look to a year ahead and on Wednesday we
welcomed our new cohort for their Transition Day, another event which
hasn’t happened since 2019. Our new Year 7s were fantastic, and spent the
day navigating around school; playing sport; cooking; carrying out science
experiments; making music and getting to know their tutors. All students
were delivered a book for them to read in the holiday, reading is a key focus
and drive for Woodside next year and this is a great way for our new cohort
to enjoy an experience of reading the same book. 

On Tuesday, we had a fantastic performance of Alice in Wonderland, this
performance contained many of our Year 7s and 8s and what a group of
rising stars they are. Whilst this has been going on all our other year groups
had an out of classroom experience. It was a brave undertaking to get all
students on coaches and to their destinations but at Woodside we remain
committed to equality of experience. 

Next week is going to be a hot one, please send students in with blazers, not
jumpers, a water bottle as we will put out water stations and a reminder it
will be a week focused on feedback after assessments. Every lesson is a
learning lesson until we break up. Please be minded Thursday is our Sports
Day. 

Wishing you all the best for the weekend.

Angela Wallace
Headteacher

BRONZE BADGE CLUB
Congratulations to the following students who have achieved 500+ PRAISE
Points.

ASophie green 8E
Raghav Grover 9T
Shayanne Lindsey 9U

Ms Oliver

Emma Mallinder 9U
Grace Reeve 7U

EID UL ADHA
W i s h i n g  a l l  o u r  f a m i l i e s  E i d  u l  A d h a

M u b a r a k !

mailto:mail@woodsidehighschool.co.uk?subject=Enquiry%20from%20website
mailto:mail@woodsidehighschool.co.uk?subject=Enquiry%20from%20website


INSPIRING CAREERS

ALICE IN WONDERLAND

TRIP TO SOUTHEND

SUMMER SHOWCASE



CLICK HERE TO FIND OUT MORE

https://woodsidehighschool.co.uk/docs/Summer_Fun_booklet_2022_FINAL_WEB.pdf




MUSIC CONCERT AT ST GEORGE'S CHURCH
On Thursday 30 June a group of year 7 and 8 students
attended a classical music concert at St George's
(Handel's) Church, Hanover Square, London. The students
were selected by their instrumental teachers for excellent
progress and attitude to learning in their instrumental
lessons this year.

The London Firebird Orchestra was conducted by Michael
Thrift and performed W.A.Mozart's overture to The
Marriage of Figaro and a musical story "Peter and the
Wolf" by S. Prokofieff, which was narrated by Ian Hislop.
The orchestra's introduction to the magical world of
orchestral music was enjoyed both by the students and
adults present!

This is what some of the students said:
"When I watched the orchestra play, I liked the fact that they
played a Mozart piece in the beginning which sounded really
nice. I also liked how they introduced the different instruments
and how they worked so that people would know. I would
enjoy going to one of these again because the music was very
subtle, but because there were a lot of people I think it makes
it better." Victoria 7Y

"It's even better to see the orchestra when you're actually
there!" Caglar 8A

"What I liked about the trip is the instruments played and how
they explained what each instrument was. The music they
played was amazing and it was a really nice experience to hear
the orchestra in real life. the people were really talented! I'd
definitely like to go on a trip like this again."  Sahra 7Y

Well done to our students! They made us very proud!

Ms Frost

SPURS SERIES CHAMPIONS
After winning the regional heat undefeated and without
conceding a goal, the Year 10 boys football team were
back in action last Friday in the Spurs Series Grand Final
and looking to bring home some silverware. The heats
proved to be no challenge for the Woodside team, who
beat one of the teams 7-0. The boys were dancing
around the opposition and slotting goals in the back of
the net for fun.

The final was as exciting as you hope any to be. With
Enfield Grammar scoring early in the game, Pharrell  was
refusing to lose when they had come so far. He fired 2
goals in quick succession into the back of the net giving
Woodside the lead. 

Moments before the final whistle, Enfield snuck a goal
past goalie Mahmood who had been suffering an injury
following the fixture against Park View, 10 days
previously. With penalties on the horizon, the boys dug
deep but were unable to avoid the inevitable. Up
stepped penalty takers Rayan, Pharrell and Aleks for
their moment in the spotlight and in combination with
the lightning reactions of Mahmood, the boys secured
the win and both the title and silverware was theirs to
bring back to school. 

With some of these boys already in professional
academies and one playing for England U16's, this team
is filled with unrivalled talent. If there is anyone who is a
football coach, looking for an outstanding talent pool
and can to take the boys to the next level as a team,
please contact Ms Pryor on
alice.pryor@woodsidehighschool.co.uk

Winning Year 10 Team:
Rayan Oyebade
Dimari Levy
Aleks Dimitrov
Ty Ewens-Findlay
Pharrell Jarmon-James
Cairo Kelly
Rueben Morrissey 
Mahmood Rizk
Shujab Lleshi
Junior Conteh

Mrs Pryor

mailto:alice.pryor@woodsidehighschool.co.uk


YEAR 10 UCL TRIP
On Thursday 6th July, Year 10 students were lucky enough to go on a special guided tour at UCL, culminating in an
interactive Q&A session with UCL students and even a UCL professor!
 
Woodsiders started their tour by the iconic Portico building in the main campus. It was an incredible place to start as
students from the Faculty of Brain Sciences at UCL were graduating at the time, and we were able to see so many new
graduates, in their caps and gowns, celebrating with their families, taking photographs and marking the end of their
degrees. We saw groups of UCL graduates looking so joyful and taking photos by the displays that we clapped and
congratulated them on their achievement. When it was our turn to take a group photo, they clapped and cheered us
too! It was so nice to see how warm and friendly UCL students are.
 
We broke into two groups and went on a tour of UCL buildings – well, a lot of UCL building, but not all of them,
because we discovered how huge UCL is!!! In fact, UCL is about the size of 46 Woodsides, which is massive! We had
two wonderful tour guides, Patricia and Jabiah, Woodside Alumni and current LAE students, who lead us on a really
interesting and interactive tour. We discovered that there are degrees available that we had never heard of and that
there are 28 different engineering degrees on offer! We learnt about Anthropology, how many Nobel Prize winners
there are from UCL (29!) and that there are 18 libraries at UCL! Patricia and Jabiah made the tour really engaging and
gave us lots of opportunities to ask questions and learn more. We even got to see what student accommodation looked
like!
 
We learnt about this history of UCL and how it was founded in part by a philosopher called Jeremy Bentham, who was
a really interesting man, but a bit quirky. We got to meet him, in the form of his auto icon in the Student Centre, which
is definitely not an experience we will ever forget!
 
Our tour of the campus ended in the Maths department, where we were joined by two current Year One students at
UCL, Veronica and Fraser. We were able to ask them all kinds of questions, from what made them choose to study
Maths to what it was like in student accommodation. They were so kind and helpful, answering our many, many
questions in such a friendly way! It was very reassuring to learn that they had the same worries about university life
that we have.
 
We were then fortunate enough to meet Dr Kalaydzhieva, Lecturer in Mathematics at UCL. Dr Kalaydzhieva was
incredibly kind to us and told us about her journey to get her PHD and become a lecturer at one of the most
prestigious universities in the world (UCL is currently ranked 8th in the WORLD!). It was so inspiring to hear from Dr
Kalaydzhieva who navigated some challenges and set backs that we could all relate to. She spoke to us so honestly and
openly and gave us hope to not be deterred by initial disappointments that we might face. We got to ask her lots and
lots of questions, and we even asked her “what is the future of maths”. We were stunned when she said “you are”! Dr
Kalaydzhieva was so lovely to us it made us want to start university straight away! Huge thanks to everyone who
helped make this memorable trip happen.

Anelia, Taaha, Valerie, Yahya, Asya, Mohammad, Siza, Nikolay, Eleni, Devonte, Shamini, Hamza, Adem, Aishah, Harry,
Erzana, Ivan, Zahed, Amiirreza, Semanur, Hanad

Year 10 Students



BOROUGH SUPERSTAR
Kaya Bamber, along with the very best footballing talent
that Haringey has to offer from various other schools,
represented the borough in the London Youth Games
Girls Football. Incredible performances on the day
resulted in the team winning and bringing home gold! It
has been over 10 years since Haringey have won gold in
this as it is a very tough competition to win and is a
reflection of the incredible young talent that Haringey
has. 

Please congratulate your pupils on winning Gold for
Haringey in the London Youth Games Girls Football. It
has been over 10 years since Haringey have won gold in
this as it is a very tough competition to win.

Ms Pryor
ONLINE AUTISM CONFERENCE
Online autism conference aimed at those with autism,
family of those with autism and professionals within
education and health.

Ms Gokay

STEM CLUB 
Our future separate science students and STEM/Science
club students had a fantastic time today building up
projects and learning about engineering. It was brilliant to
see them working collaboratively on a project like this.
They even had the chance to get into a McLaren car and, I
can tell you, some of their faces were priceless! 

We also received a set of 10 crumbles and connecters to
be used for programming and coding. This set of
equipment will offer a fantastic opportunity for students
to develop their creativity and understanding of
engineering. 

Ms Toscano



100% ATTENDANCE (06/09/2021 TO 01/07/2022)

ABDI, Adam Azdine
CIFTCI, Ares
DANISAN, Onur
DONOGHUE, Avah
FANG, Selena
HALLA, Salih
JALLOH, Mimuna
MALANCA, Mihaela
MAVROVA, Kristen
MBUYAMBA, Dan Kabongo
MOHAMED, Osman
MOHAMED MOHINUDEEN,
Mohamed Saad
RAHMAN, Sheikh Mahir
SOLEDAD, Erica Jane
SOW BA, Diara

Congratulations to the following students who have achieved 100% attendance since September. Attendance is a
significant determining factor to attainment outcomes and GCSE grades. Students with no absences are 2.2 times more
likely to achieve 5+ GCSEs 9 - 4 or equivalent.*

ZBOROWSKI, Oliwier
ZENGI, Ismail
AHMED, Nadiira
ALI, Najah
ALLALOU, Yasmin
FRANCIS, Aleiya
GUO, Una
LUCENA, Gabriela
MIAH, Imani
MOHAMED, Abdulkadir
MOHAMED, Omar
MOHAMMED, Zak
MUSTAN, Denisa
OSEI AFRIYIE, Tehillah
OZKAYA, Dilara
PROUT, Melodee
XU, Xiong Xin

RAHMAN, Maliha
RIMINGTON, Finn
WALMSLEY, Tristan
WINT, Shaddai
ZENGI, Guler
AL-HAJ, Ayman
CIRSTEA, Gabriel
DANISAN, Melisa
HAMILTON, Andre
HARRISON, Tamiyah
IBRAHIM, Abdirahman
JONES, Aaron
KABONGO, Abigail
KARDO, Ali
LUIZ DE OLIVEIRA, Lucas
MATADI, Aliya
SYED, Zaheer

*Department for Education
The link between absence and attainment at KS2 and KS4 Research Report 2015

PATEL, Kishen
POKU, Muiris
RAHMAN, Ayman
REKAJ, Alma
SIOW, Nathan
SOUTO, Vitoria
THIAM, Khadidiatou
CHEN, Berlin
FERDAUS, Zannatul
GEORGIOU, Demi
GONPOT, Max
KALAM, Mahee
LLESHI, Shuajb
PANCHAL, Aditya
PITCHEN, Jodie
SAMUDA, Shannye
STYLIANOU, Eleni

BOOK REVIEWS

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/412638/The_link_between_absence_and_attainment_at_KS2_and_KS4.pdf









